
 

Sarah Lindahl-Pfeiffer and Krista Sandhoefner receive the NACM Technology awards on behalf of the 
Fourth Judicial District.  

Lindahl-Pfeiffer is the Deputy District Court Administrator for the Fourth District, overseeing the operational areas. 

Sandhoefner is the supervisor of the Centralized Contact Center in the Fourth.    (Story on Page 2)
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Hennepin County District Court received two awards from the Na-
tional Association of Court Managers. 

The awards were given for the pooled digital reporting and online 
chat initiatives.  

In 2015, the Fourth worked with a vendor called Bold Chat to in-
stall a chat feature on the public website. Staff from the Central-
ized Contact Center now answer chat message for all of the   op-
erational areas on the public website.  

Also in 2015, the centralized digital recording system utilized by 
the Fourth enabled them to create a user interface so a Judge or their staff can contact 
the Court Reporter Unit (CRU) for audio of a hearing. This audio can be provided within 
minutes via a link to a SharePoint site and contains specified user permissions, the hear-
ing audio, and the hearing annotations. This link is easily accessible, downloadable, and 
can be shared simultaneously with the Judicial Officer and clerks who may be working on 
a case. 

Both projects represent innovative thinking and problem-solving, which contributes to the 
Mission and Vision of the Fourth Judicial District and their core value of innovation.  

Read the full NACM Press Release.  

We are pleased to provide NACMôs latest offerings to the court community 
ï the 2016 Guide, Creating a User-Friendly Court Structure and Environ-
ment and the revised edition of The Court Administrator Guide. 
 
Each year NACM endeavors to present its members with a publication 
that will lead court professionals through the challenges of conceptualizing 
and implementing relevant projects. In the 2016-2019 Strategic Plan, 
NACM determined it would provide educational resources to its members 
and the court community that are useful and reflective of emerging   is-
sues.  

The User-Friendly Guide discusses current challenges courts face in pre-
serving the austerity of the judicial branch and the system of justice while 
improving efficiencies and delivering respectful and competent service to court users.  
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New NACM Publications Available Online 
 

A Message From the NACM President Scott Griffith: 

   Scott Griffith 

http://www.mncourts.gov/mncourtsgov/media/fourth_district/documents/News/NACM-Top10PressRelease2016_1.pdf
https://nacmnet.org/sites/default/files/publications/Guides/User-Friendly_Court_Guide_2016.pdf
https://nacmnet.org/sites/default/files/publications/Guides/User-Friendly_Court_Guide_2016.pdf
https://nacmnet.org/sites/default/files/publications/Guides/The_Court_Manual_Colorization_2016.pdf
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The Court Administrator Guide revision offers a detailed look into the field of court admin-
istration to provide a better understanding for judicial officers, court professionals, and 
other interested parties.  It describes the history and significance of professional court 
administration and the role of the court administrator, including the qualifications and re-
sources for selecting court administrators.   

A special thanks is owed to the individuals and peer organizations that assisted with the 
development of the Guides. We hope you find both resources valuable. To learn more 
about other resources and the many other member benefits your Association has to of-
fer, please visit our website - nacmnet.org.  

Sincerely,  

Scott Griffith, NACM President 

 

Click below:  

A Message From NACM President 
                                 (Continued From Page 2)  

https://nacmnet.org/sites/default/files/publications/Guides/User-Friendly_Court_Guide_2016.pdf
https://nacmnet.org/sites/default/files/publications/Guides/The_Court_Manual_Colorization_2016.pdf
https://www.nacmnet.org/


 

Dear MACM Members, 

It was [and remains] an honor and pleasure to serve the Minnesota Association for Court 
Management during the past two years as your president. Thank you for entrusting me to 
serve as your president from 2014-2016. I appreciated the opportunity to meet our new 
members, work with committees, officers, and board, and to hear from all members. The 
profession of court management is in our hands. We are the leaders of the courts in Minne-
sota and MACM is that organization that focuses with emphasis on court management. 

 

It takes a team of dedicated members to deliver the exceptional conferences that we experi-
ence. It takes a dedicated team of officers and board members to lead the organization. 
Thank you to every member for your contribution to our organization. 
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A Message from Past President, Annette Fritz 
November 2, 2016 

ñYou are today where your thoughts have brought you; you will 
be tomorrow where your thoughts take you.ò ~James Allen 



 

Greetings MACM Members, 

Itôs an honor to write to you as the newly elected MACM President. Iôm looking forward to 
working with all of you over the next two years, to continue to strengthen MACM and the 
Minnesota Courts System.  

I want to take this opportunity to introduce our new officers to those of you who were not 
able to make it to the MACM Conference in September, where the elections were held at 
our annual business meeting.  
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A Message from MACM President, Aaron Williamson 
 

Pictured Left to right: David Goeddertz, Annette Fritz, John Hultquist, Monica Tschumper, Aaron 

Williamson, Vanessa Jeske, Jennifer Miller ï photo by Susan Love 



 

Iôll start off by telling you a little bit more about myself:  

 

President                         

Aaron Williamson, Criminal Court Projects Manager, Hennepin County,             Fourth 
Judicial District 

I was previously the MACM Third Vice President and the Membership Services Committee 
Chair (2014-2016). Prior to that, I was chair of the First Vice President and the Legislative & 
Outreach Committee Chair (2012-14). I am the Projects Manager for the Criminal Court Di-
vision in Hennepin County. Previous positions with the court include Court Operations Su-
pervisor, Hearing Officer, and Senior Court Clerk. I have worked for the Branch since 2005. 
I am a Certified Court Executive and I am currently in the ICM Fellows Program, graduating 
in May of 2017 (hopefully!). I have participated in the Fourth District's Emerging Leaders 
Network (ELN) Program, the ELN Graduate Program, and the Management EDGE and 
Merging Minds Programs though SCAO. I grew up in Rapid City, SD, and moved to Stillwa-
ter before starting high school. I studied English, political science, and Latin-American stud-
ies at St. Olaf College, where I also has the privilege to sing with the St. Olaf Choir at the 
White House, Carnegie Hall, and all over Norway (to name a few).  

I am eager to lead MACM into the future. I have gained so much leadership experience from 
being on MACM Committees and eventually chairing them that I want to make sure that 
MACM stays strong and relevant for court managers. I have made so many friends and pro-
fessional contacts through MACM that I want to really encourage other people to get out 
there and get involved. These deep connections that we share across the state are what 
makes our Minnesota Judicial Branch a leader in this country.  

Iôm also passionate about court education, and I think through our grass-roots efforts, we do 
a great job of bringing top notch educational opportunities to our members. The content of 
those educational opportunities is also relevant to whatôs going on around our state and 
what we need to sustain ourselves as managers. I would like to follow in the tradition of past 
MACM leaders to bring us into the next two years of our organization. 

First Vice President (Legislative Committee Chair) 

John Hultquist, Drug Court Coordinator, Hennepin County, Fourth Judicial District 

John Hultquist is the Hennepin County Drug Court Coordinator and a manager in the crimi-
nal division in the Fourth Judicial District. He has held this positon since May 2014.  

                                       (Continued on Page 7) 
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A Message from President, Aaron Williamson (Conõt) 
 



 

Previously, Mr. Hultquist served as a Committee Administrator and Research Analyst with 
the Minnesota House of Representatives in public safety and judiciary policy and budget de-
velopment. Prior to working for the Legislature, he was the Director of Judicial and Board 
and Commission Appointments in the Office of the Governor for 20 years, serving three dif-
ferent administrations. Mr. Hultquist joined MACM shortly after starting with the courts and 
joined the Legislative Committee at the fall conference in 2014. He has been an active 
member of the Committee, and a mentor for the Committeeôs Day at the Capitol the past 
two years. 

John says, ñI think MACM is important because it provides court managers with an oppor-
tunity for professional growth and development and an ability to network with other court 
managers from around the State to exchange information and ideas on how to improve 
court operations. In addition, getting actively involved in a committee allows MACM mem-
bers to further use their background and talents to advance the great work that MACM 
does.ò 

 

Second Vice President (Education Committee Chair) 

Monica Tschumper, Court Administrator, Wright County, Tenth Judicial District 

Monica Tschumper has served as the Wright County Court Administrator for the last year 
and a half.  Prior to that she was the Isanti County Court Administrator. A position she held 
for five years. In total she has worked for the Minnesota Judicial Branch for 23 years.  This 
is Monicaôs second term as the Second Vice President and Education Committee Chair and 
has also served on the Membership Services Committee for the past six years. She is a re-
cent Fellow of the Institute for Court Management.  

Monica says that MACM is important because of all of the opportunities that are offered. 
She said, ñThe opportunity to listen and learn together, the opportunity to share ideas and 
processes, the opportunity to get involved in committee work or the Executive Board func-
tions. Lots of opportunities for growth and development!ò  

 

Third Vice President (Membership Services Chair) 

Vanessa Jeske, Court Operations Supervisor, Goodhue County, First Judicial District 

Vanessa has been a supervisor since 2008. She currently supervises 13 staff covering all 
divisions. In addition to supervising, Vanessa also processes the informal probate and tor-
rens filings in Goodhue County.                        (Continued on Page 8)  
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Vanessa has served as co-chair of the First District Labor Management Committee for the last three 
years. She also chairs the First District Supervisor and Manager Team meetings. Vanessa recently 
became a Certified Court Executive in the Institute for Court Management program. In 2014, she 
was honored with the MACM Early Career Excellence Award. She has served on the MACM Mem-
bership Services Committee for the past two years. 

Vanessa says that, ñComing from a smaller county, I wanted to get involved in MACM to further my 
involvement with the Judicial Branch. Being a part of MACM and the Membership Committee will 
allow me to meet new people who I can network with and be part of something that involves the 
whole state. The Membership Committee provides scholarships, education experience, a newsletter 
and helps put on the yearly MACM conference.ò 
 

Treasurer 

David Goeddertz, Accountant, Ninth Judicial District 
 
David Goeddertz is the accountant for the Ninth Judicial District, a position he has held since Sep-
tember 2009. He has worked for the Judicial Branch since 2004, starting as an accounting officer 
before moving into his current position. David has participated in the Merging Minds mentoring pro-
gram and is a graduate of the very first Management EDGE program. David has achieved Certified 
Court Manager status through the National Center for State Courts, and also serves on MACM's 
Membership Services Committee. 

David said: ñI think MACM is important because I feel my work for the Judicial Branch is important. I 
believe that a part doing good work is collaboration with others. MACM promotes collaboration 
through networking and personnel connections. Continuing education is another important factor of 
good work. MACM promotes learning and I am excited to use my skills to support MACM.ò 

 

Secretary 

Jennifer Miller, Court Operations Manager, Hennepin County, Fourth Judicial District 

Jennifer Miller began her career in the court out of college 14 years ago. She has worked as a Sen-
ior Court Clerk, Court Clerk Leadworker, Court Operations Supervisor and now as a Court Opera-
tions Manager. For the first 12 years, she worked in the criminal division. For the last two years, she 
has been in Probate/Mental Health. Learning different case types and diving into the challenges of a 
specialty division has been extremely rewarding for Jennifer. She also had the opportunity to work 
on various projects and attend several leaderships programs both local and through SCAO. Jennifer 
values our organization and is proud to work with many amazing people who are dedicated to public 
service. She has been a member of MACM since 2010 and has attended the yearly conferences and 
other MACM events. 

Jennifer said that, ñMACM is a great organization of court leaders that has consistently pro-
vided opportunities for education and outreach, beyond the normal scope of our jobs. I ran 
for Secretary to play a more active role in this organization.ò  

 

 Page 8        REFLECTIONS 

A Message from President, Aaron Williamson  
(Continued from Page 7) 



 

The 2016 Annual MACM Fall Conference in Bemidji was another successful conference with 
engaging plenaries, informative breakout sessions, and the opportunity for all attendees to 
participate in varying levels of fitness activity.  

The Legislative and Outreach Committee provided MACM members with the opportunity to 
contribute to two different local charities in two unique ways:  
 

§ HOPE HOUSE in Bemidji is a comprehensive community-based support program for 
persons with serious and persistent mental illness. MACM members generously made 
cash contributions totaling $841 to help support HOPE HOUSEôs mission; 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

§ The Ultimate Pajama Party is a charity that collects unused womenôs and chil-
drenôs pajamas and distributes them to women and children affected by domestic vio-
lence. MACM members filled a large decorated box with pajamas to the point that it was 
over flowing. The donated pajamas were given to the Northwoods Battered Womenôs 
Shelter in Bemidji and Community Health Services, Inc. in Crookston. 
 

Thanks to the many MACM members who    

donated money and/or pajamas and a special  ap-
preciation to Annette Fritz and Julie Welt for coor-

dinating the charities and to           Dave 
Goeddertz and Alyssa Nefstead         for delivering 

the pajamas to the local charities.  

 

              (Continued on Page 10) 
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Julie Welt, Committee 
member, hands the 
check over to Hope 
House.  

John Hultquist, Legislative & Outreach Committee Chair delivers donated pajamas. 


